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Visit our Website:    
       delraybeachkiwanis.org 

“Honesty, Integrity, Character” 
     Our program on August 21st was 
presented by S. Lizabeth Martin, the 
Education and Communications 
Manager for the PBC Commission on 
Ethics (COE). 
   The mission of the COE is to foster 
integrity in public services, to 
promote the public's trust and 
confidence in that service, and to 
prevent conflicts between private 
interests and public duties. 
   They strive to accomplish this 
mission by conducting ongoing 
educational programs, community 

outreach, providing 
clear and timely 
advice, and fairly 
and impartially 
interpreting and 
enforcing the 
conflict of interest 
and financial 
disclosure laws. In 

doing so, the 
commission is 
guided by 
principles of 
fairness, clarity, 
and common 
sense.  
   The Code of 
Ethics applies to 
all elected and 
appointed county 
and municipal employees and 
officials, including advisory board 
members within Palm Beach 
County.  It does not apply to 
constitutional offices such as the 
Sheriff, Property Appraiser, Tax 
Collector or Clerk and Comptroller.  
   They encourage you to spend time 
on their  website and to contact their 
office with any questions. 
   Go to 
www.palmbeachcountyethics.com 

Change A Student’s Life...and Yours! 

   Our program on 
August 14th was 
presented by 
Brenda Coleman, 
the Program 
Manager-
Mentoring 
Programs at 
Children’s Home 
Society of  
 Florida. 

   CHS has two mentoring programs - 
Model Mentoring and Project18 
Mentoring. In Model Mentoring, Kids 
ages 6 to 12 who live in a single-
parent household in Palm Beach 
County, can be matched with a 
positive adult mentor who will build 
self-esteem, teach the importance of 
respecting authority and empower 
them achieve educational goals. 
Mentors and mentees commit to 
spend four hours together every 
month for a full year.  

   Project 18 builds bridges to success 
for teens in foster care. They can 
expect to find guidance, friendship 
and support with a positive role model 
dedicated to their success – now and 
in the future. This is for youth in 
foster care ages 13 to 21 who live in 
Palm Beach County. They will be 
matched with an adult mentor in the 
community. Both agree to meet at 
least four hours per month for a full 
two years. Mentors help them prepare 
for the next stage in life by providing 
encouragement and guidance.   
Mentors have the opportunity to make 
an impact in the life of a child in our 
community. 
Become a 
mentor today by 
calling 561-868-
4300. For more 
information, go 
to www.chsfl.org. 

https://k07255.site.kiwanis.org/
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The 

   Upcoming Important Dates:                       
                                   

                            Birthdays:  

                 September 7 -  Terrill Pyburn  

                                Cary Scheinbaum 

                           September 16 - Andie DeVoe 

                   Wedding Anniversaries:  

                     September 7 -  Dale & Beverly Morrison 
                    September 10 - Bill & Bonnie Morse (57 years) 
                    September 23 - Alberta & Kevin Rickard 
                    September 29 - Doug & Jody Martin 
                    September 30 - Scott & Sophia Youngberg (52 years)  

      

                                             Membership Anniversaries:   

                  September 17 - Peggy Kelleher, 10 years 
              September 20 - Scott Youngberg, 46 years  
                    September 30 - Terrill Pyburn, 22 years   

 

August 7th Meeting:  This past weekend we saw the Back to School 
bash. A lot of members put in for Rich Pollack who coordinated the 
Kiwanis effort. Ronnie Dunayer is pulling for Nellie Korda in the 
Olympics. Ezra Krieg had his pic in the paper and tried attending 
Kiwanis meetings up north. (They knew he was coming and didn’t hold 
their meeting). Pam & Joel Davidson are celebrating their 31st 
wedding anniversary, and Jay & Diane Alperin are celebrating their 
54th. Mike Moschette put in for school starting next week. Bob 
Barcinski’s grandson climbed to the top of Mt. Shasta, only 1 of 4 to 
make it. Barry Frette beat his Dad in golf and Terrence Moore 
acknowledged Barry’s sport coat (They’re the only two to wear them). 
Scott Youngberg proudly announce that the US Marne Corps has 
promoted his son Greg to the rank of Colonel. Diane Colonna 
celebrated another birthday. Everyone else was Just Happy. 

August 14th Meeting:  This past Monday we had High-5’s at Orchard 
View Elementary. Most members put in for that. Jay Alperin slept 
through his alarm and missed it. Mike Moschette is happy the kids are 
back in school. Scott McLean is happy his new foundation is taking off. 
Andie DeVoe enjoys binging his podcasts. Bob Hayes is happy for the 
Little League World Series. Doug Martin put in for his birthday. Pam 
Davidson is happy the new Boca West K-Club has enough members to 
charter. Steve Rubin added for that as well. Barry Frette is happy 
mortgage interest rates have dropped below 6%. Peggy Kelleher is 
“Feeling Football”. Everyone else was “JH”. 

August 21st Meeting:  Pam & Joel Davidson received awards at the 
Florida Kiwanis Convention for their work as Lt. Governor and 
Foundation Trustee- Congratulations! Scott McLean was happy for the 
$3,000 worth of podcast equipment he received for his new foundation. 
Ezra Krieg’s son Max is coming to town with a new girlfriend (uh-
oh...). Bob Hayes put in for the beautiful sunrise, the full moon and 
the Little League World Series (Florida is still in it). Mark Scheinbaum 
was happy for Coco Gauff’s donation to the city. Carlene Laseter 
returned from two weeks in Kentucky with a black eye. Gina Sablo 
survived her 7 grandchildren in Atlanta. Jay Alperin had two more 
grandson’s visiting. Reeve Bright put in for his anniversary and had a 
couple stories to tell. Rich Pollack put in for the story telling. Mykal 
Banta is glad to be upright. Scott Youngberg and Jeff Rasor are 
happy for the start of college football this weekend. Go FSU! Everyone 
else was “Just Happy”. 

August 28th Meeting:  Scott Youngberg & Gina Sablo wished 
everyone a safe & happy Labor day holiday. Bob Hayes & Bob 
Barcinski were happy for the Lake Mary Team for winning the Little 
League World Series. Ronnie Dunayer thanked the City for their good 
work on the golf course. Andie DeVoe was able to apply ear drops to 
her “Shredder” cat. Lynn Korp was happy to see a “Big Momma” Green 
Turtle on the beach. Joel Davidson & Jeff Rasor are cheering on the 
Hurricanes against UF this weekend. Bill Morse and Peggy Kelleher 
are rooting for the Gators. Joel’s 19 yr old grandson was a delegate at 
the Democratic Convention. Ezra Krieg announced his son’s girlfriend 
passed the “Marsha Test”. Ezra also put a dollar in for Mike Salem who 
is dealing with Covid-19. Carlene Laseter’s twin grandkids became 
teenagers. Terrence Moore survived a scary car accident. 
Pam Davidson’s son turned 54. Larry Schroeder put in 
for his daughter’s/granddaughter’s birthdays. Diane 
Colonna put in for her husband’s b’day. Steve Rubin gave 
a PSA about where we can see 6 planets on the horizon. 
Everyone else was JH. 

  $ $ $  Happy Dollars  $ $ $     Other Doings. . . . . . 
 Hail! President, Pro-Tem 
         of the Month! 
 

                  ***** August ***** 

 

 

 

 

 

 

               
             Peggy Kelleher 
       Here are the upcoming scheduled PPOTM’s: 

         September - Steve Rubin 

             October -  Dave Freeburn 

          November - Pam Davidson 

          December - Joel Davidson 

    January, 2025 - Larry Schroeder 

           February -  Carlene Laseter 

               March -  Reeve Bright 

                 April -  Andie DeVoe 

                  May -  Mykal Banta 

                  June - Regina Sablo 

                  July -  Doug Martin 

              August - Terrence Moore 

         September - Steve Rubin 

                    Thank You!       

   Lt. Governor Pam Davidson announced 
that the West Boca Club now has enough 
members to be chartered.  

 
   Joel Davidson received the Larry Taylor 
Fellowship Award at the recent Florida 
Convention. 
   Our club was also recognized as  

            “Distinguished” for 2022-2023. 

   
   On August 29th, Our club was represented 
with 16 members at the 2024 Champions of 
Education Breakfast hosted by the Delray 

Chamber Education Fund. Thanks everyone for your 
participation. 

Continues—See Other Doings, Page 3 & 4 



    The Kiwanis Club of Delray Beach    “Doing Great Things”           Page  3 

 

The 

Board Meeting Notes 
   Our club’s recent Board Meeting took 

place via Zoom on August 5th. Here are 

some notes: 
Board: President David Freeburn: Secretary 

Alperin; Treasurer Morrison 

1 Year Directors (ends 2024) : Davidson, Joel; 

Martin; Rickard; Sablo  

2 Year Directors (ends 2025): Laseter; Kelleher; Krieg; Davidson, Pam 

Foundation: President Davidson, Pam; Vice-President Pollack; 

Secretary Alperin; Treasurer Morrison. 

3 Year Directors (ends 2026):  Youngberg; Barcinski; Morse. 

Also in attendance: Bright 

Absent: Morrison; Laseter; Martin; Rickard; Barcinski 

I.  Minutes from July Meeting: Approved. 

II. Financial report: Questions concerning PPP income listing. Check 

not being cashed. List of unpaid members before October 1st to avoid 

paying unnecessary KI dues. Morse will meet with Morrison. 

III.  Old Business 

A.  Service Plaque for Morrison - (for Charter Night). Youngberg is 

handling this. 

B.  Golf Tournament October 18 Update – Youngberg 

 Moving forward slowly; 4 sponsors and 5 teams. 

                                Need more. 

C.   Christmas Tree Lot Options -Youngberg. No response from lot 

owners. Bright will attempt contact. 

D.   Spirit of Giving - Back to School Bash - Recap – Pollack. Went 

well, like an oiled machine: Gina, Pam, Joel, Rich. 2500 pairs of 

shoes; everyone got a shirt. Plan again for next year. 

E.   Happy Hour - Thursday, August 29th at Finnegan’s. 

 Approved to spend $200 on food. 5 to 7 PM in the bar area. 

F.   Real Men Bake Partner with Women’s Club. Kelleher.  Plan for 

2/10/2025, 5-8 PM? No Summer meetings but expect Joycelynn to 

arrange silent auction. In exchange for participating, we will ask for 

40% of the revenues. 

G.   Boca Club Charter Update – Davidson, Pam 

 They have 14 but need one more. Pam is working on Boca Hospital. 

H.  KI dues increase will force us to increase our quarterly dues from 

$35 to $45. (a net $40 per year) 

I.   Status of Story Trail MOU – Davidson, Joel 

 Comments on cost breakdown spreadsheet?  Considerable discussion 

on how much it will actually cost the club.  It appears to be about 

$2000 a year for the first 3 years then questionable. A vote of 3 to 4 

in favor (10 in attendance) therefore did not pass. 

Because of confusion, Youngberg will send out a clear pro/con 

synopsis for further review. 

Status of MOU legal review? Bright explained but adoption is doubt. 

J.   Terrific Kids outcome of meeting with Principal Garcia. Pam met 

with Garcia and explained our framework and the plan is for Dec. and 

Apr. 

K.   Education Breakfast: August 29th Table reserved. Those attending 

will reimburse the club a $25 portion of the fee. The list will be 

revealed Wednesday. 

L.   Mistletoe event Update. Paperwork is submitted to the City.  

M.   New Member Folder Revamp:  Kelleher had left the meeting. 

N.   August 12 Back to School High Fives. 11 members have signed up 

and will be reminded for next Monday at 7 AM. 

O.   Membership update before October to clear active membership. 

Morse will be meeting with Morrison today. 

IV.  New Business 

A.   Charter Night Date? Social arrangements are usually done by 

President according to our Newsletter. Freeburn will arrange for a date 

and location in October. 

Suggestion was made to consider a weekday date. 

B.   Heart of the Club Award- Youngberg coordinating. 

C.   Holiday Party - Diane Alperin to plan. Vain requests for Bourbon 

and Mango ice creams. 

D.   Next Meeting September 9th. Same place Same location Same 

time. 

     Become a DBPD Volunteer  
Honoring Our DBPD Volunteers! This month, the Delray 
Beach Police Department had the privilege of honoring 
their incredible DBPD Volunteer Patrol. They want to 
extend a heartfelt thank you to these dedicated 
individuals who tirelessly serve as an extra set of eyes 
and ears for our department. 
You can often find out 
volunteers greeting people in 
downtown Delray Beach and 
throughout several 
communities, making a 
positive impact every day.  

Interested in joining their team 
as a DBPD volunteer? They'd 
love to have you! Please reach out to Volunteer major 
Barry Tantleff at 561-243-7869 for more information.  

Thank you, DBPD volunteers, for your invaluable 
service and commitment to keeping our community 
safe!  

 

 

  On August 3rd, our club participated in Spirit 
of Giving’s “Back to School Bash”. 2,500 pairs 
of shoes and a whole slew of school supplies 
were distributed. Thanks to Rich Pollack for 

coordinating and to these members for their help:  Bob 
Hayes, Diane Colonna, Lynn Korp, Andie & Michael 
DeVoe, Steve Rubin, Gina Sablo, Barry Frette and 
Pam & Joel Davidson. Here are some pics:             

Other Doings, from page 2 
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The 

Other Doings (from Page 2) . . . . . . 

        High Five’n at Orchard View Elementary....                                  
                                           First Day of School, August 12, 2024 

 

   Pam Davidson 
received the Earl 
Pegram award 
from Governor 

Prairy Riehl for her 
contributions to the 
Florida Kiwanis District 
Board. 

                     
   
 

    Congratulations  
           Pam! 

Happy Hour @ Finnegan’s   
                 August 29th 
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The 

        

  Membership 
                  Carlene Laseter - Chairperson   

 
 

     
          Yes, we can 

        Big or small, one or all:  
       Kiwanis Answers the call. 

   A remarkable trait of Kiwanis throughout its 100-plus 

years has been its clubs’ versatility. The ability to take 

on projects large and small. The agility to take on 

emergency needs and the perseverance to complete 

long-term projects. Though not an official organizational 

creed, the name Kiwanis has often been spelled out with 

the mnemonic “Kiwanis Is Where A Need Is Served.” 

Look through a list of Kiwanis accomplishments and 

you’ll ­find service programs and fundraisers that help 

persons with disabilities, the ill, the scholarly, the young 

and the elderly, the environment, farmers, the poor, the 

homeless, the desperate. … On and on and on, the list 

continues. 

   You’ll also find that Kiwanis service can help one child 

or many. In 1924, the Kiwanis Club of Durham, North 

Carolina, spread the love by staging a talent play and 

using revenues to purchase a truck that would carry 

library books to children living in the rural sections of 

Durham County. In 1922, the Newark, New Jersey, 

Kiwanis Club focused its attention on “an innocent 

victim of the world war.” Five months after little Doris 

Edelman was lifted into a vehicle, en route to Kiwanis 

sponsored treatments, she was walking and jumping 

rope. “Today,” The Kiwanis Magazine reported in 1922, 

“she is just like other children. …”  

    Whenever, wherever, why-ever, whatever, 

however for whomever … Kiwanis finds a way. 

      

    

 

 

 

 

         Remember, This is The Formula:    
     Love being a Kiwanian. Love your club.   
            Share it with others. Live it.  
        Doing Good....     Feeling Good!       

 
 
 
    Shop to Give - Givebacks 

   When you shop through Givebacks, every eligible 
purchase powers a donation to Delray Beach 
Kiwanis. All at no extra cost to you! 

   To never miss a potential donation, get the online 
shopping extension. Don't miss an opportunity to give 
back! 

From local eats to online 
purchases, you can give back with 
no extra cost to you at over 
25,000 brands and restaurants.  
 
       Scan the QR Code 

 

Common sense is not a gift.  
It's a punishment because you  

have to deal with everyone  
who doesn't have it.  

   Change Begins With a Diaper  

   Our program on August 28th was 
presented by Dre Garcia, the President of 
the Diaper Bank covering south Florida. 
   Their mission is to give children the 
opportunity to shine by collaborating with 
local non-profits to address diaper need 
among families below the poverty line in 
Palm Beach and Broward Counties. Due to 
overwhelming demand, they are unable to 

supply diapers directly to families/individuals. 
   The Diaper Bank, Covering South Florida,was 
originally started as a project of the Junior League of 
Boca Raton. In 2021, recognizing the immense need in 
South Florida and with a desire to expand their services, 
they incorporated as an independent 501(c)(3) nonprofit 
separate from the Junior League. Since 2011, they have 
distributed over 6 million diapers. 
   Today, 
they are a 
group of 
committed 
volunteers 
and 
supporters 
who aim to 
end diaper need in our community. They work hand-in-
hand with partner nonprofit agencies to distribute 
diapers to those who need them the most.  
   For more information, go to 
www.diaperbankcoveringsofl.org 
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     Calendar Of Events  

 
September 21... National Clean-Uo Day 
                          8 am - 12 noon 
                          Catherine Strong Park 
 
September 25.... Police Appreciation Breakfast 
 
October 18 ..... Kiwanis “Swing for Kids”  
                           Charity Golf Tourney 
                     Westchester CC, 11:30 am - 5 pm. 

December 14..... Holiday Party at Alperin’s 
                            6 pm start 

  

 
           
       Upcoming Meeting Programs   
 
These are the scheduled Programs for our meetings at 
the Delray Golf Club (Subject to change): 
 
9/4    Marci Woodward (Rich Pollock host) 
9/11  Champions Empowering Champions (Rich host) 
9/18  CROS Ministries 
9/25  POLICE APPRECIATION  
 
10/2  Achievement Center 
10/9  Hanley Foundation 
10/15 Space of Mind 
10/23 Boca Helping Hands 
10/30 Soul & Soul 

11/6   JARC FL 
11/13 Tentative: Big Dog Resue 
11/20 Need Speaker 
11/27 Need Speaker 

12/4   Need Speaker 
12/11 Need Speaker 
12/18 Need Speaker 
12/25 Merry Christmas 

1/1  Happy New Year! 
1/8  Florence Fuller Child Development 
 
  Looking for speakers if anyone has suggestions....  

      Please contact Ezra Krieg at  
         954-260-8838 if you have  
      a program idea for our meetings.  

     PUBLIC SERVICE ANNOUNCEMENT    
  

BUYING PRESCRIPTION GLASSES  
OR CONTACT LENSES 

Prioritizing your eye health and monitoring your vision should be an 
important part of your overall health routine. If you wear glasses or 
contacts, you should be familiar with the Eyeglass Rule and Contact 
Lens Rule. 

The Eyeglass Rule is a federal regulation requiring optometrists and 
ophthalmologists (eye doctors) to provide patients a copy of their 
prescription after the completion of an eye examination without extra 
cost. Eye doctors are required to provide the prescription even if the 
patient does not request it. Additionally, the rule prohibits eye doctors 
from conditioning the availability of an examination on a requirement 
that patients agree to purchase any eyeglasses. 

The Contact Lens Rule has two key requirements. The first one is that 
contact lens prescribers (i.e., optometrists, ophthalmologists, and 
licensed opticians) must provide patients with a copy of their contact 
lens prescriptions at the completion of a contact lens fitting. A contact 
lens fitting may require a follow-up visit after using trial lenses for a few 
days. The second requirement is that a contact lens seller cannot provide 
contact lenses to its customer unless the seller either obtains a copy of 
the prescription or verifies the prescription information with the 
prescriber through procedures set forth in the Rule. 

The rules are designed to enhance consumer choice by protecting a 
person’s right to shop around and look for the best deals and to promote 
competition among eyeglass and contact lens sellers. Prescribers may 
provide you with a paper copy of the prescription or a digital copy. You 
must agree to receive the prescription digitally and to the specific 
method of delivery (e-mail, text, or online patient portal). If the 
prescription is sent digitally, you must be able to access, download, and 
print it. After giving you a copy of your prescription, prescribers are 
required to obtain a confirmation and keep it for at least three years. 

The Eyeglass Rule and the Contact Lens Rule are administered by 
the Federal Trade Commission (FTC). The FTC offers the following 
tips for using your prescription: 

• If you want to buy glasses or contacts from someone other than your 
prescriber, give a copy of the prescription to the seller yourself. This will 
ensure the seller has accurate information. Most online sellers will have a 
process for uploading or sending in a copy of your prescription. 

• If you don’t give the seller a copy of the prescription, you can give 
them information about 

it and let the seller verify it with your provider. Be sure to include all the 
information on your 

prescription: the brand or manufacturer of the recommended contacts, 
and the power, base curve, or diameter. Give the seller the contact 
information for your prescriber to verify the contact lens prescription 
information. It’s important to give the seller the correct information. If 
you don’t, and your prescriber doesn’t respond to the seller’s verification 
request within eight business hours, the seller can automatically fill your 
order — even if you gave them incorrect information. This is called 
“passive verification.” It means you can’t count on a prescriber to catch 
errors in the prescription information you gave to a contact lens seller. 

• If you’re not buying glasses or contacts anytime soon, keep a copy of 
your prescriptions in a safe place. Or save a picture of your prescription 
on your phone or computer. It will help if you need to order glasses or 
contacts quickly. 

• You cannot use an expired prescription to purchase glasses or contact 
lenses. State law determines when your prescription for eyeglasses or 
contact lenses will expire. Eyeglass prescriptions usually are good for a 
year or two, but state laws vary. The Contact Lens Rule says that contact 
lens prescriptions must be good for at least a year, unless your 
prescriber has a medical reason for making it shorter. Don’t try to buy 
glasses or contact lenses with an expired prescription. Your eye health 
changes over time, so it’s important to have regular comprehensive eye 
health exams. 

If you suspect an eye care prescriber is violating the Eyeglass Rule or 

the Contact Lens Rule, report it to the FTC at ftc.gov/complaint. For a 

more in-depth look at your prescription rights for contacts — and 

eyeglasses — take a look at Understanding Your Prescription Rights for 

Glasses and Contact Lenses. It includes a list of what you should see in 

your prescription.       

  

Life is like a helicopter...... 
I don't know how to  

operate a helicopter either. 
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   50/50 Winners:  
  Here are the holders of      
    the “Winning Tickets”    
         for last month:  

 
    
 

           August 7 -  Steve Rubin 

  August 14 -  Jeff (First Time!) Rasor 

  August 21 -  Pam Davidson 

  August 28 -  Bob Barcinski 

       

 HUMAN AND  
 SPIRITUAL VALUES 
 (One of the six Objects of Kiwanis)  

“When things go wrong, you'll find 
they usually go on getting worse for 
some time; but when things once 
start going right they often go on 
getting better.”      – C.S. Lewis 

 
Think you know words? 

Build your vocabulary with these new 
words and learn the meaning: 

Example Sentences: 
1. “Caroline unbosomed her concerns to her best 
friend.”  
2. “Mental health professionals are used to clients who 
unbosom their secrets.”  
3. “Do you have someone you can unbosom your 
personal thoughts to?” 

 

 

            
     3 Yoga Poses for Beginners 

   The first pose is a downward-facing dog 
used in most yoga practices. In it, you have 
your arms stacked under your shoulders, your 
bottom in the air, and your back legs straight. 
Your body is in the shape of an upside-down 
"V." 
 
   The next is Crescent Lunge. Stand in a 
forward lunge with one foot in front and bent. 
Your back leg is straight. Now, straighten your 
arms and lift them over your head. This pose 
is often used in yoga flow classes.  
 
   Last, we have the Triangle pose. Step your 
feet apart (wider than your shoulders). Then, 
hinge at your hip and lean over your front leg. 
Reach down with the same arm in front and 
rest it on the floor or a yoga block. 
 
Tip adapted from SELF Magazine 

    Unbosom (ən’boozəm)   

          Verb, Dutch, late 16th century  

   1. Disclose (one’s thoughts or secrets).  

 1. Fact or Crap - Angelina 
Jolie made her screen debut 
as a seven year old in the 
1982 file “Look’in to Get 
Out”.  

2. Fact or Crap - Dan 
Brown, author of the book 
The Da Vinci Code was born 
in Dublin.  

3. Fact or Crap - John Travolta’s Australian 
Boeing 707 plane is named Kelly-P after his 
wife.  

4. Fact or Crap - Stephen King is one of the 
principal owners of Castle Rock 
Entertainment.  

5. Fact or Crap - Wristwatches were 
originally called wristlets and reserved for 
women only. 

6. Fact or Crap - Famous escapologist Harry 
Houdini has a star on the Hollywood Walk of 
Fame.  

7. Fact or Crap - Stag or buck parties for the 
husband-to-be date back to an ancient 
Spartan tradition.  

              (Answers on Page 10) 

http://us.fotolia.com/id/10753832
http://us.fotolia.com/id/6481969
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Please Note:  The event is just 7 weeks away. 
We need to continue signing up Sponsors, Golfers 
and get Raffle Prizes.  

         We Need Everyone’s Help!  
To date, We have 8 hole sponsors and 7 teams 
signed up.  We need at least 18 sponsors & 14 
teams. For more information and If you are 
playing, sponsoring or both, You can register now  
on-line by going to:  

  http://www.kiwanis-swingforkids.com/ 

 We can accept credit cards on our website, so  
please keep that in mind. 
   It will be a FUN event and will ultimately benefit 
the children and other projects in our area. 

http://www.kiwanis-swingforkids.com/
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Krieg’s Korner  
As a regular feature of our weekly meetings,  
Ezra Krieg brings us up to date with what 
happened on  “This Date in History” 
Here are a few interesting items from the past  
month:  

August 7: 
1789, the U.S. Department of War was established by Congress. 
1942, U.S. and other allied forces landed at Guadalcanal, marking the start of the 
first major allied offensive in the Pacific during World War II. 
1974, French highwire artist Philippe Petit performed an unapproved tightrope 
walk between the two towers of the World Trade Center in New York, over 1,300 
feet above the ground; the event would be chronicled in the Academy Award-
winning documentary film “Man on Wire.” 
1978, President Jimmy Carter declared the Love Canal environmental disaster in 
Niagara Falls, N.Y. a federal health emergency; it would later top the initial list of 
Superfund cleanup sites. 
1990, President George H.W. Bush ordered U.S. troops and warplanes to Saudi 
Arabia to guard the oil-rich desert kingdom against a possible invasion by Iraq. 
2007, San Francisco’s Barry Bonds hit home run No. 756 to break Hank Aaron’s 
storied record with one out in the fifth inning of a game against the Washington 
Nationals, who won, 8-6. 
2012, to avoid a possible death penalty, Jared Lee Loughner agreed to spend the 
rest of his life in prison, accepting that he went on a deadly shooting rampage at 
an Arizona political gathering in 2011 that left six people dead and 13 injured, 
including U.S. Rep. Gabby Giffords. 
 Birthdays:  
 Singer Lana Cantrell is 81.  
 Actor John Glover is 80.  
 Actor David Duchovny is 64.  
 Actor Charlotte Lewis is 57.  
 Actor Michael Shannon is 50.  
 Actor Charlize Theron is 49.  
 NHL center Sidney Crosby is 37.  
 MLB All-Star Mike Trout is 33.  

August 14: 
1935, President Franklin D. Roosevelt signed the Social Security Act into law, 
ensuring income for elderly Americans and creating a federal unemployment 
insurance program. 
1945, President Harry S. Truman announced that Imperial Japan had surrendered 
unconditionally, ending World War II. 
1995, Shannon Faulkner officially became the first female cadet in the history of 
The Citadel, South Carolina’s state military college. (However, Faulkner quit the 
school less than a week later, citing the stress of her court fight, and her isolation 
among the male cadets.) 
1997, an unrepentant Timothy McVeigh was formally sentenced to death for the 
Oklahoma City bombing. (McVeigh was executed by lethal injection in 2001.) 
2009, Charles Manson follower Lynette “Squeaky” Fromme, 60, convicted of 
trying to assassinate President Gerald Ford in 1975, was released from a Texas 
prison hospital after more than three decades behind bars. 
2016, Usain Bolt became the first athlete to win the 100m dash in three 
consecutive Olympics, taking gold at the Summer Games in Rio. 
 Birthdays:  
 College Football Hall of Famer and NFL quarterback John Brodie is 89.  
 Comedian-actor Steve Martin is 79.  
 Actor Susan Saint James is 78.  
 Basketball Hall of Famer Earvin “Magic” Johnson is 65.  
 Singer Sarah Brightman is 64.  
 Actor Susan Olsen (TV: “The Brady Bunch”) is 63.  
 Actor Halle Berry is 58.  
 Actor Catherine Bell is 56.  
 Actor Mila Kunis is 41.  

August 21: 
1831, Nat Turner launched a violent slave rebellion in Virginia, resulting in the 
deaths of at least 55 white people; scores of Black people were killed in 
retribution in the aftermath of the rebellion, and Turner was later executed. 
1858, the first of seven debates took place between Illinois senatorial contenders 
Abraham Lincoln and Stephen Douglas. 
1911, Leonardo da Vinci’s “Mona Lisa” was stolen from the Louvre Museum in 
Paris. (It was recovered two years later in Italy.) 
1944, the United States, Britain, the Soviet Union and China opened talks at 
Dumbarton Oaks in Washington that helped pave the way for establishment of 
the United Nations. 
1959, President Dwight D. Eisenhower signed a proclamation officially declaring 
Hawaii the 50th state. 
1993, in a serious setback for NASA, engineers lost contact with the Mars 
Observer spacecraft as it was about to reach the red planet on a $980 million 
mission. 
2000, rescue efforts to reach the sunken Russian nuclear submarine Kursk ended 
with divers announcing none of the 118 sailors had survived. 
2017, Americans witnessed their first full-blown coast-to-coast solar eclipse since 
World War I, with eclipse-watchers gathering along a path of totality extending 
2,600 miles across the continent 
2018, Michael Cohen, President Donald Trump’s former personal lawyer and fixer, 
pleaded guilty to campaign-finance violations and other charges; Cohen said 
Trump directed him to arrange the payment of hush money to porn star Stormy 
Daniels and former Playboy model Karen McDougal to fend off damage to his 
White House bid. (Trump was found guilty of 34 felony counts of falsifying 
business records related to the payments in May 2024.) 
 Birthdays:  
 Rock and Roll Hall of Famer James Burton is 85.  
 Singer Jackie DeShannon is 83.  
 Film director Peter Weir is 80.  
 Two-time Heisman Trophy winner Archie Griffin is 70.  
 Actor Kim Cattrall is 68.  
 Actor Carrie-Anne Moss is 57.  
 Olympic gold medal sprinter Usain (yoo-SAYN’) Bolt is 38.  

August 28: 
1845, the first issue of “Scientific American” magazine was published; it remains 
the oldest continuously published magazine in the United States. 
1862, the Second Battle of Bull Run began in Prince William County, Virginia, 
during the Civil War; the Union army retreated two days later after suffering 
14,000 casualties. 
1898, pharmacist Caleb Bradham of New Bern, North Carolina changed the name 
of the carbonated beverage he’d created five years earlier from “Brad’s Drink” to 
“Pepsi-Cola.” 
1957, U.S. Senator Strom Thurmond (D-S.C.) began what remains the longest 
speaking filibuster in Senate history (24 hours and 18 minutes) in an effort to 
stall the passage of the Civil Rights Act of 1957. 
1963, during the March on Washington, the Rev. Martin Luther King Jr. delivered 
his “I Have a Dream” speech before an estimated 250,000 people in front of the 
Lincoln Memorial in Washington, D.C. 
2016, six scientists completed a yearlong Mars simulation on the big island of 
Hawaii, where they emerged after living in a dome in near isolation on Mauna 
Loa. 
 Birthdays: 
 Former MLB manager and player Lou Piniella is 81. 
 Olympic gold medal figure skater Scott Hamilton is 66.  
 Actor Jennifer Coolidge is 63.  
  “Pokemon” creator Satoshi Tajiri is 59.  
 Actor Billy Boyd is 56.  
 Actor Jack Black is 55.  
 Country singer Jake Owen is 43.  
 Country singer LeAnn Rimes is 42 

     AND…..”If you’re sitting in a bar this afternoon, like Jay and his 
friends will be doing and Country singer Shania Twain joins us, we 
hope that you will  buy her a “You’re Still The One” drink, as she is 59 
years old today.    

 

 

 

Changes To Driver License Numbers 

   The next time you renew or replace your driver license 
or identification card in person or online, you will be 
issued a new driver license or ID number. There is no 
need to immediately replace your current driver license 
or ID, as you will be issued a new number when it is time 
for you to renew or replace your driver license or ID. 
   The change is taking place because, on July 31, the 
Florida Department of Highway Safety and Motor Vehicles 
(FLHSMV) began implementing legislation which amends 

Florida Statute 322.14(1)(a), requiring driver license and 
ID card numbers must now contain at least four randomly 
generated digits.  This new system aims to improve 
security and safeguard individuals’ identities. 
   Those applying for a first-time driver license or 
identification card will be issued a card that meets the 
new statutory 
numbering 
requirements. Once you 
are issued a driver 
license or identification 
card with a new 
number that meets the 
new requirements, the 
number will not change 
unless your last name 
changes. 
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The 

       This Month’s  
  Sudoku Puzzle….   

 A sudoku puzzle is a grid of 9 by 9 
squares that has been divided into 9 
smaller regions of 3 by 3 squares. The 
goal is to write the numbers 1 through 9 
in the squares so: 

• Each horizontal row has every 
number only once. 

• Each vertical column has every number only once. 

• Each 3 by 3  region has every number only once. 

   Difficulty– Very Hard. Be sure to use a pencil!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                         
    
                      
         
                     (Answers on Page 11) 

     

   Visit our Website: 
  

        delraybeachkiwanis.org 

 

   
  
 

       Answers..........   

 

1. Fact. Jolie began her official 
professional movie career some 11 
years later. 

2. Crap. Dan Brown was born in 
Exeter, New Hampshire. 

3. Crap. The plane is named Jeff 
Clipper Ella, after his son and daughter. 

4. Crap. King based his book The Dead Zone in the 
fictional town of Castle Rock. 

5. Fact. Wristwatches were considered a passing fad. 

6. Fact. Houdini starred in several films and started his 
own production company. 

7. Fact. Ancient Spartans celebrated the end of their 
bachelor days. 

Funny Quotes about 
Marriage ...  
  

-- "Did you know that the 
institution of marriage was 
created when the average 
person lived to the age of 
30?" — Kim in The Last Kiss 

 --  "Look, in my opinion, the best thing you can do is 
find a person who loves you for exactly what you are. 
Good mood, bad mood, ugly, pretty, handsome, what 
have you. The right person is still going to think the sun 
shines out of your ass." —Mac MacGuff in Juno 

 --  "Look, you want to know what marriage is really 
like? Fine. You wake up, she's there. You come back 
from work, she's there. You fall asleep, she's there. You 
eat dinner, she's there. You know? I mean, I know that 
sounds like a bad thing, but it's not." —Ray on 
Everybody Loves Raymond 

 --  “The first draft of my vows, which I wrote the day 
after we got engaged, clocked in at around 70 pages.” – 
Leslie Knope in Parks and Recreation 

 -- "She's your lobster. Come on, you guys. It's a known 
fact that lobsters fall in love and mate for life. You can 
actually see old lobster couples, walking around their 
tank, you know, holding claws." —Phoebe Buffay in 
Friends 

   

                 

      If you have something for the newsletter,   
please send it to  Scott Youngberg  via E-mail:    

  esysy@att.net  ——Thank you                                                                  

Youth Protection Policies in Practice 
https://vimeo.com/863372175 

http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
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The 

The Delray Beach Kiwanis Club was  
Chartered in 1973 as the Kiwanis Club of 
Delray Beach-Sunrise and is operating in 
Division 21 of the Florida District.  
Club Mailing Address: PO Box 7083, Delray Beach, Fl.33482 
       
       2023-24 Kiwanis Int’l  President: 
                   Katrina Baranko 
                     Albany, GA 
 

        2023-24 Florida Kiwanis Governor: 

                     Prairy Riehl 
            Email: Prairy.Riehl@gmail.com  
            

        2023-24 Division 21 Lt. Governor: 
                   Pam Davidson 
          Email: g8rmomof2@gmail.com 

             Other Division 21 Clubs:   

 

        Boca Raton-1st & 3rd Thursdays, 5 p.m. 
       Boca Raton Community Center Annex  
       260 Crawford Blvd  
       Boca Raton   
 
   Boynton Beach - 1st & 3rd Tuesdays, 7 am 
              Crackerbarrel, 1475 SW 8th St, Boynton Beach  
        2nd & 4th Tuesdays, 12 Noon 
            Bru’s Room, 1333 N Congress Ave, Boynton Beach  
  
   Hypoluxo-Lantana - Tuesdays, 7:00 a.m. 
        Maddock Park 
        1200 West Drew Street 
        Lantana 
  
   Lake Worth - Tuesdays, 8:30 a.m. 
         Too-Jays Restaurant 
         419 Lake Avenue 
         Lake Worth 
 
         Florida Kiwanis Foundation:   
 

         2023-24 President:  Arlene Lewis-Marr  
               Email:  
  
         Div. 21 Trustee:  Joel Davidson 
            E-mail: jid310@bellsouth.net 

          Sudoku Puzzle….Answers 

 
     

Richard Simmons was a Kiwanis 
Children’s Fund donor  

Brother of Kiwanian Lenny Simmons, the 
health and fitness icon supported the Kiwanis 
mission in multiple ways. 

                                                          By Tony Knoderer 

When beloved health and fitness instructor Richard Simmons 
passed away in July, many news reports noted the inspiration 
and entertainment he gave the world during his lifetime. One 
lesser-known aspect of his life, though, was his generosity to 
youth through Kiwanis International and the Kiwanis Children’s 
Fund.  

Brother of Lenny Simmons (a 40-year member of the Kiwanis 
Club of New Orleans, Louisiana, U.S., and a past trustee of 
Kiwanis International), Richard himself was a George F. Hixson 
Fellow, with 15 Hixson Diamond levels. In fact, he and Lenny 
each received their first Hixson during a joint presentation in 
1992. (Lenny’s wife, Cathy, is a 25-year member of the New 
Orleans club and was recently appointed to be a Children’s 
Fund Trustee starting in October.)  

Richard — or “Dicky,” as family members called him — earned 
three of his Hixson levels in 1994, when he donated more than 
US$3,000 to Kiwanis International’s first worldwide service 
project to help eliminate iodine deficiency disorders around the 
world.  

Richard received the International Tablet of Honor in 1997. For 
the Simmons family, it was a particularly special moment: As 
governor of the Louisiana-Mississippi-West Tennessee District, 
Lenny personally presented the honor during the district’s 
convention that year.  

Richard was proud of the work his brother and sister-in-law did 
through Kiwanis, and he continued supporting the organization 
through their home club through the years.   

“It’s not the amount of the gifts, but the fact that Dicky, as a 
non-Kiwanian, was so very generous,” Lenny says. “He never 
charged for appearing at any of the conventions and he was 
generous with donating all the sales of his merchandise during 
conventions back to the Children’s Fund. He truly cared about 
children.” 
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The 

        From Our Photographer’s    
        Camera…… 
 
   Our Trusty photographer and a helper or two   
    giving us some great memories from recent  
    meetings and events.  ENJOY! 

June “Zoom” 
Board Meeting 

July “Zoom” 
Board Meeting  

August  “Zoom” 
Board Meeting  


